
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                              

Worship Celebrations 
 

In these unusual times, our celebration worship has had to change and adapt and is now 

conducted through Microsoft Teams in class.  As we can’t be with each other, the need to 

celebrate achievements and continue to feel like a family is even stronger. 

 

I really want to hear what your children have achieved in their lives at home, it can be 

absolutely anything that they have done that gave them a feeling of accomplishment and I’m 

happy for them to be from any period over the last 6 months.  Please do send these through 

with a picture and brief explanation to p.howard@clayton-le-woods.lancs.sch.uk  

 
 

 Clayton-le-Woods Church of England Primary School  
“With God we Grow” 

 

Head Teacher: Mrs S. Pennington          Tel No: 01772 335 030        Website: http://www.clayton-le-woods.lancs.sch.uk 

Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/claytonlewoodsprimary   Address: Back Lane, Clayton-le-Woods, Chorley, PR6 7EU 

School books 
Please can any reading books that you 

child has at home, including from 
lockdown, be returned to school as 

soon as possible to help us replenish 
our stocks. 

 

MOBILE PHONES IN SCHOOL 
 

Only children in Year 5 and 6 should be 
bringing mobile phones into school 
and that is only if they are walking 
home after school.  The children 

should handed over to class teachers 
at the beginning of the day and 
collected at the end of the day. 

 
No mobile phones should be used in 

the school playground before or after 
school this also applies to parents.  

This is for safeguarding reasons. 
 

 

 

HEADTEACHER’S COMMENTS 

As we now reach the end of our first full week back, we would like to take the 

opportunity to thank you all for the support and consideration shown. 

 

It has been an absolute pleasure to see the school filled with happy, smiling children 

and the classrooms are abuzz with learning and enjoyment. 

 

The children have rapidly settled into old and new routines and have demonstrated 

why this school is a special place showing thankfulness and respect in all their 

interactions. 

 

We really look forward to the weeks and months ahead and what experiences we will 

have together. 

 

Keep safe and look after each other. 

Mrs Pennington and Mr Howard 

mailto:p.howard@clayton-le-woods.lancs.sch.uk
https://www.facebook.com/claytonlewoodsprimary


 
 
 

  

 

HOMEWORK 
Our homework will now be 

communicated through Microsoft 

OneNote, reset passwords for 

these will be sent out by the end of 

next week if you have not received 

them already. 

 

For junior children, please ensure 

they are reading their Accelerated 

Reader book each night and bringing 

their books into school each day to 

enable them to read in class and 

quiz as soon as they have completed 

the book. 

 

Reading is one of the most 

important things you can do with a 

child to support their learning. 

 
 

 

Drop off and pick up 
 

Thank you so much for your understanding and support over the last two weeks.  

We very much appreciate you wearing masks that cover your nose and face when 

picking up and dropping off and it ensures that we are all kept safe. 

 

Please can we ask that you follow the one way system that is in place and do not 

walk up the driveway to pick up children.  

 

When picking up and dropping off, can we also request that only one adult per 

child is present to reduce congestion.  With 210 children now attending school, it 

can become extremely busy at the beginning and end of the day. 

 

Thank you for your continued help and support, you really are making a difference. 



                        

 

   Parking    

 

 
 With a new school year, we face the issue of parking once again.  Please can we request, for 

the safety of our children and parents, that you do not park in the above areas (marked in 

red) when dropping off and picking up. 

 Parking here causes unacceptable risks of injury or worse and is something that collectively 

we need to be mindful of and considerate to each other, residents and the local bus 

company. 
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Ear-rings and Jewellery 
There has been an increase in children having 
their ears pierced.  Please be aware that no 
jewellery including ear rings are allowed in 

school.  If your child has their ears pierced they 
need to take them out before coming to school.  

Covering them with plasters is not enough.   
 

OUTSTANDING DINNER MONEY & CARE CLUB 
FEES 

 
Please note that all dinner money debts need to 

be cleared this week, if your child is having a 
school lunch.  

 
Please pay the week they take the lunch.  

Dinners are £2.30 per day.   
 

Method of payment is by Parent Pay 
 

We still have a number of children with 
outstanding Care Club fees, if you pay for Care 
Club via Parent Pay or cash, any outstanding 

debts need to be cleared this week.   



 


